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May 7, 2010

Re: DE 09-067, Clean Power Development, LLC
Complaint Against Public Service Company of New Hampshire
Memorandum of Law

To the Parties:

On April 19, 2010, Clean Power Development (CPD) filed a motion for leave to supplement its
memorandum of law in the above referenced matter in light of FERC Order, 131 FERC ¶ 61,027,
relative to Public Service Company of New Hampshire’s mandatory purchase requirement
pursuant to PURPA.’ No objections to the motion have been filed. Accordingly, the
Commission has granted CPD’s request and established May 19, 2010 as the deadline for all
parties to submit supplemental memorandum of law relating to issues raised by the FERC
decision.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director

‘16 U.S.C. § 824a


